COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

July 17, 2008
The July Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Darilyn Kisch called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
Attending the meeting:  Kathryn Draine, Cathe Hedrick, Naomi Hicks, Edalee Keehn, Darilyn Kisch, Barbara MacCallum, Linda Boynton De Sepulveda, Jean Faison, Sue Kadner, Diane Moore, Kathy Rose, Lou Ann Smith, Liz Turner, and Marilyn Martin.

Minutes: The minutes for the June meeting were read by Kathryn Draine.  Jean Faison moved to accept the minutes as read.  Cathe Hedrick seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted two Treasurer’s Reports.  The first covered the end of June and the Fiscal Year 2007-2008.  The second covered the beginning of the new Fiscal Year 2008-2009.  Jean Faison moved to accept the Treasurer’s Reports.  Sue Kadner seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 
Old business:  
· Harvest of Colors 2008 – Class tickets are available online only.  Dinner tickets will be sold at the Guild General meeting.  Last date to purchase dinner tickets is September 22, 2008.

· Community Quilts – Lou Ann Smith and her son Paul are co-chairing Community Quilts.  Recipient this year will be the Teddy Bear Cancer Foundation.

· Raffle tickets – Darilyn requested verification that the new members had received the Door Prize tickets as agreed to at the June meeting.  Sue Kadner confirmed they had.

New Business:  

· Budget:  Naomi Hicks presented a first draft of the Budget for the Fiscal year 2008-2009.  A line item review of the budget followed.  Changes discussed:
Add income for Harvest of Colors 2008
$9000

Increase Facility Rental/Equip
 to

$1500

Increase Goleta Valley Comm. Center to
$630

Increase Library to



$600

Increase Community Quilts to


$1500

Increase Door Prizes to 


$350

Increase Charitable Donations to

$2000

Increase Challenge to



$300

Increase Web Base to



$1000
Add expense item for Public Relations

$1000

ACTION ITEM:  Naomi Hicks will revise the budget and bring to the August meeting for approval.

It was noted that the budget for the quilt show is separate from the guild budget and the monies made from the show become a donation to the guild.  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda stated that $12,000 in donations have been received to defray the expenses of the show.
· Community:  Sue Kadner asked if the Guild was keeping too much money to maintain the non-profit status.  Darilyn responded that it is not an issue of how much money the Guild has, but that the Guild must give back to the community in order to maintain the  non-profit status.  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda suggested Girls, Inc as a prospective recipient.  The Guild could donate machines and provide a speaker/teacher.

ACTION ITEM:  Marilyn Martin and the Sew Whats satellite group to follow up with Girls, Inc.

Liz Turner (Satellite Groups) and Marilyn Martin (Opportunity Quilt) requested a membership list to contact members for support.
ACTION ITEM:  Jean Faison to supply the current membership list.

· Corresponding Secretary:  Barbara MacCallum had various informational items the Guild received.  Darilyn requested they be forwarded to her.

· August General Meeting:  Silent Auction will be hosted by Cathe Hedrick.  There will also be a Live Auction for some of the larger items.  There are approximately 180 items to auction and all items will be numbered.

Timeline:
4:00 – 6:30
setup




6:30 – 7:30
Silent Auction




7:30 – 8:00
Live Auction




8:00 – 9:00
General meeting

There will be Announcements, Show & Tell, and Block of the Month at the meeting.  There will not be Door Prizes, Library, or Opportunity Quilt.

ACTION ITEM:  Darilyn Kisch to make up an agenda for the meeting that will be at the sign-in table.

· Harvest of Colors 2008:  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda noted that there was an article in the Daily Sound last week and another article in the Santa Barbara Newspress this week.  Linda recommended that the Public Relations person for the Guild contact The PR Store for assistance in getting the Guild’s name out to the public.
ACTION ITEM:  Darilyn Kisch to speak to Diana Hamilton to contact The PR Store.

· Membership:  Jean Faison reported that there are approximately 180 members of the Coastal Quilters Guild.
Darilyn Kisch stated that one of the objectives for this Board will be to build Membership.

GOALS:

· Retain current members

· Increase membership by 50 new members

· Revitalize membership – increase participation by the members

IDEAS:

· Advertising:

Window decal with website

License plate cover

· Welcome package for new members
Name tag
Letter of welcome stating the value of the Guild
Copy of the Directory/Handbook

List of Programs 

Window decal
Linda Boynton De Sepulveda moved to adjourn.  Marilyn Martin seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

